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Friday 23rd May 2024 

I can’t believe that we are at the end of our first summer half term. It has been a very 

busy but enjoyable one with lots of events happening inside and outside school. Year 4 

have had an amazing trip to Enginuity and some of our Year 3 and 4 pupils have had a 

wonderful time at Telford College representing the school at a golf competition. 

 

Year 4 Multiplication Times Tables Check 

 

The Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check will take place between 3rd – 16th June. The Year 4 

pupils have been working exceptionally hard on their tables knowledge and the speed at 

which they can recall these.  

Can we please ask that you ensure that Year 4 pupils attend (we expect all pupils to attend 

everyday 😊) in order to support them with this process. 

For further information and linked activities click on the link - 

Multiplication Tables Check - 2024 - Timestables.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://www.timestables.co.uk/multiplication-tables-check/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


Classes Next Year – Transition 

 

I have been approached by some parents asking about classes for next year. In the 

teaching profession, teachers have up until 31st May to hand in their letter of resignation. 

After this date we can have a definitive idea regarding staffing.   

School reports will be available 28th June which will have new class and staff details. Mrs 

Oakley and the teaching staff are going to provide transition documents to support pupils 

with this process. 

 

Most local Secondary Schools are holding their Transition Days on 1st and 2nd July. We will 

also be having our new Reception pupils in school on these days. 

We have planned two days to support Transition for the rest of our pupils across the 

school –1st July, pupils will spend an hour with their new teacher and 2nd July, they will 

have a chance to enter through their new classroom door and spend the morning in their 

new class (including break time). School can then support with any further transition that 

may be required. 

Support From St. Christophers 

 

In addition to our visits from ‘Open the Book’, we are going start something wonderful 

after half term to support our pupils. Sharon Johnson will be visiting school every Monday 

at lunchtime and will be based in the Hive. She will support pupils with their spiritual 

growth. As this is a new venture, we do not yet have a name for this and would like the 



children to think of what they would like this to be called. It is up to individual pupils if 

they would like to participate in this. I know that Sharon is very excited to come in and 

surround our children with God’s love. Thank you St. Christophers, for funding this. 

 

 

Colour Run 

 

We were so disappointed that we had to cancel our Colour Run yesterday but obviously 

due to the heavy downpour, it was not safe. We have rescheduled for Friday 7th June 

(same timings) and hope that the sun will be shining.  😊  

 

Little Gannets – Frittata Party 

 



 

 

 

We had a lovely Frittata Party after school on Tuesday during which time the pupils were 

able to share their final cooking experience with their parents who were very impressed. 

One parent was amazed at how her child was trying food he would never have eaten 

before and another asked if we could open a cafe to cook tea every night. Thank you 

Emma, for all your hard work and dedication to this club. The pupils (and I) have 

absolutely loved this and the children have tried so many different healthy foods. Thank 

you to all the parents who could join us as well, it was so lovely. A special to Mr Wilkes 

who helped out with the party. 



Keeping Safe 

 

On Wednesday, the whole school carried out their yearly practise if something should 

happen outside on the school grounds. Everyone was very safe and sat in the open areas 

of the school – they even had time to listen to a story. Well done everyone 😊  

 

Goodbye and Good Luck Mrs Precey 

 

 

 

Today we said Goodbye and Good luck to Mrs Precey. Over the past few years, she has 

made a huge impression on many pupils and helped and supported them in a variety of 

ways. She is the epitome of our school vision –Enriching Lives Everyday. You will be sadly 

missed by both the pupils and the staff. Enjoy your travels and don’t forget that you are 

welcome back anytime. 



Off on Maternity Leave 

 

 

The whole school and school community would like to wish Mrs McKim best wishes for 

her maternity leave. Baby McKim is too excited to join us, so Mrs McKim will not be 

returning after half term, a little earlier than we had first planned. We can’t wait for Mrs 

McKim to come back and bring her baby girl to visit. Mrs Jabeen (Reception parents have 

already been notified) will be taking over Mrs McKim’s class until the end of the Summer 

Term. 

 

Our superstar pupils we are proud of 

  

 

Delia, from 6O2 and Elwyn, from 3G2, took part in the Wellington Community production 

of 'Children of Eden' recently. Delia performed and sang and Elwyn helped with the 

performance, behind the scenes! Well done to both of you! 



Don’t forget that Principal Awards will be posted out over the half term. It’s been 

exceptionally tricky as all our pupils are so fabulous. 

 

 
 

Have a fabulous weekend  

       Mrs Welsh xx 😊 

 

 



 

 



Year 6 news 
After a busy week of SATS last week, the year 6s enjoyed a disco or film on Friday afternoon. As you can see 

from the photos, they had lots of fun! Thank you so much to the Friends of St Peter’s for organising this.  

   

   

     

 

This week we have been back to normal lessons and in English we have been writing biographies of Nelson 

Mandela. We have been trying to include the whole range of Year 6 writing skills.  



   

   

 

 



 

 

Year 5 

During this half term, the children in Year 5 have been learning about biomes in Geography. They have 

really enjoyed their work in this area and have produced a double page about their chosen biome, 

including information about climate, flora and fauna. They look absolutely great. Well done Year 5.  

  

 



 

 

 



Wraparound  

 

Summer holiday club is open to book from Friday 24th May at 6pm 

and closes on July 12th at 6pm.  

We are open the following weeks – 

-  22nd-26th July  

- 29th July-2nd August  

-  5th – 9th August  

-  12th - 16th August  

We are open at 8:30am-4:30pm each day. 

The cost per session is £25. 

 

Once booked then sessions need to be paid for prior to the child 

attending club.  

Children will need to be provided with a piece of fruit or cereal bar 

for morning snack, a packed lunch for lunchtime and a small 

afternoon snack.  

All food that is brought in must not contain nuts!  

Children are welcome to bring in scooters and bikes with helmets 

to play on outside or a small toy to play with inside during free play. 

We do not allow electronic devices.  

 

Wraparound Term Dates 

The next set of dates for Wraparound will be available to book from 

Friday 24th May at 6pm, all dates must be booked 48hrs prior to the 

date needed and there is a 7-day cancellation notice.  

 

We will also welcome back Georgie from maternity leave after 

May half term.  



 

Messy Church 

St. Peter's Church is hosting its next Messy Church in the Village Hall in Wrockwardine on Sunday 26th May 
2024 @ 4.00pm. It is exactly what it says on the tin. We have crafts, worship, stories, games, food and fun. 
It will be finished at 5.30pm after we have eaten together. No charge and all welcome. It isn't just for 
children, it is intergenerational and for everyone. 
 
 Rev Andy Ackroyd 

 

House points 

This week Caer Caradoc 

112 

 

Haughmond 

54 

 

Stiperstones 

81 

 

Wrekin 

67 

 

So far this 

term... 
920 704 803 836 

 

Weekly winners Wrekin!                                                Termly leaders Caer Caradoc! 

Well done, Caer Caradoc!                                                Well done, Caer Caradoc! 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Date Event 

Friday 24th May PD Day – Holiday Club Open 

Friday 24th May Summer holiday club bookings open at 6pm 

Friday 24th May Wraparound bookings open for remainder of the 
Summer term 

Monday 27th May Half Term – Holiday Club Open Tues 28th May – Fri 31st 
May 

Friday 7th June Colour Run – Friends Event 

Monday 10th June Class Photographs 

Wednesday 12th June Rock Kidz – Rock and Bounce Day – Friends Event after 
school 

Thursday 13th June Y2 visit to Harper Adams University  

Wednesday 19th June Y5 visit to Blists Hill Victorian Town  

Wednesday 26th June Y6 visit to Think Tank Birmingham  

Thursday 27th June Bratton’s Got Talent 

Monday 1st & Tuesday 2nd July Reception 2024 Induction Days 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 1st & Tuesday 2nd July Uniform and Cake Sale – Friends Event 

Wednesday 3rd July Sports Day - KS2 morning, KS1 afternoon – details to 
follow 

Friday 12th July Summer holiday club bookings close 6pm 

Friday 12th July Summer Fayre – Friends Event 

Tuesday 16th July Y6 Leavers Service High Ercall Church – details to follow 

Thursday 18th July Year 6 Leavers Day – Friends Event 

Monday 22nd July PD Day 

Tuesday 23rd July Summer holidays  


